

GOLDRIDGE SCHOOLS



Primary: +263 55 21165



College: admin@goldridgecollege.ac.zw Primary: info@goldridgeprimary.ac.zw

BOARD CIRCULAR 1 OF 2021

GOLDRIDGE SCHOOLS 2021 FIRST TERM FEES STATEMENT

Our valued Parents and guardians, we are all aware, the first term has not run as originally and normally expected. Tuition fees invoices had been issued on the assumption of a normal school term. However, this has not been the case as the country was placed back to Level 4 Lockdown, which prohibited opening of schools to on site physical learning. That as it may, in this period, the schools are delivering normal lessons and covering ground through online learning.

Against this position, the Board has been in the background considering a review of fees to apply, given the obtaining circumstances. As this was happening it also became increasingly uncertain as to how long the lockdown would be for, and hence a position could not be reached sooner. Now it has become apparent through information filtering through that schools need to be in a state of readiness for resumption of normal learning. Whilst there has been an announcement on the opening dates, term timelines still remain unknown.

Given this situation the Board has resolved that term one fees be paid based on the invoices that were issued out, so that the schools are capacitated to the state of full preparedness, for normal learning.

This prudent decision will allow the Board to review actual expenditures of the term at the end of the term. Should there be unexpended votes due to the lockdown conditions and online learning, they will be duly apportioned, and credit passed on to the students' fees accounts. We thus urge all parents to pay their fees without further delay. The normal School fees payment terms apply.

Thanking you.

MC POTSEKAYI

GOLDRIDGE SCHOOLS BOARD CHAIRMAN





